
���$YHQXH�'H�/¶,VOH�����������6DLQW�*DXGHQV��)UDQFH�����7HO����������������������ZZZ�SULFHVLQIUDQFH�RUJ

:RUOG�:LGH�1HZ�7HVWDPHQW�%DSWLVW�0LVVLRQV�����3�2��%R[���������.LQJV�0RXQWDLQ��1&������������������������������ZZZ�ZZQWEP�FRP

PRAISES
and

REQUESTS

• Praise the Lord that Ian made 
a profession of faith in 
September. 

• Praise the Lord for the John 
a n d R o m a n s t h a t w e r e 
distributed at the Tour de 
France. 

• Praise the Lord for the new 
people coming to church. 

• Praise the Lord for His 
protection during this time of 
COVID-19. 

• Pray that God provides for the 
people of the church. 

• Pray that the Lockdown would 
not last longer than expected. 

• Pray for faithfulness for the 
people of the church while we 
cannot meet together.  

• Pray that the CD from the 
Choir Camp would be a 
blessing to those who receive 
it.

LOCKDOWN ! 
 As of the end of October, France is under a new lockdown because of COVID-19. Please pray 
that the Lord would continue to protect the people of the church both in their health and 
economically. Many are self employed or unemployed so things are quite difficult for them. Please 
pray that the Lord would provide for their needs. The government is saying that the end of the 
lockdown will be the beginning of December, but there are already talks of extending the lockdown. 
Pray that the people of remain faithful to the Lord also and continue to follow the services online. 

 November - December 2020
 What a wonderful blessing it is to be able to serve the 
Lord in France during this period of uncertainty! It has been a 
great privilege to be able to see God working in the hearts of 
people who are seeking the truth. Since the end of the first 
lockdown, we have been holding three services over the 
weekend to be able to get all the people of the church into the 
building. We have seen an increase in the attendance of the 
church, with new people coming and others being able to be 
more faithful because of the different options of days and times. 
This has been a great help to several ladies of the church who 
are married to unsaved men.  
 A great blessing that we had recently was being able to 
travel and participate in a Pastors’ Retreat with other 
independent Baptist pastors in France. Praise the Lord for the 
good meetings and fellowship that we had while there. We were 
also able to be involved in a Choir Camp right before France 
went into lockdown. Melissa was able to sing in the choir while I 
did the recording that will be used to produce a CD.


